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Rolleston Quarry 

Community Liaison Group Meeting 

Held at the Rolleston Quarry - Wards Road 

Thursday 13th March 2025 

Present: John Roux, Mark Alexander, Lindsay Forbes (Road Metals), Murray Francis (Road Metals) 

Apologies: Jonny Francis (Road Metals), Tess Hindle-Daniels (ECan) 

 

Meeting commenced at 4:15 pm. 

Minutes from the previous meeting were confirmed as true and correct and there were no matters arising. 

John Roux said he had come into the Quarry regarding dust seen leaving the northern boundary and 

complained to office staff. John had also noticed dust on another occasion but had not reported it. It was 

suggested again that we shift the current Dust Monitor further west to opposite Tresillian Drive to monitor 

any fugitive dust on the northern boundary. 

Murray mentioned that Road Metals had purchased the Lill property further along Wards Road. This 

property would eventually be extracted and conveyed under Sandy Knowles Road to existing processing 

Plant.  

Mark Alexander enquired about current truck numbers and as Jonny was absent from the meeting it was 

suggested he would follow up when available. Lindsay mentioned that although it had been noted in the 

previous minutes, that applying to increase truck numbers was still a possibility. Murray also suggested 

that when Winstone Aggregate started producing from their proposed quarry that Road Metals truck 

numbers may reduce.  

Murray told the group that Road Metals were successful in winning an Environmental award at the 2024 

Institute of Quarrying Conference for the Solar Panels installed to provide power for the processing plant. 

This was a first for any Quarry in New Zealand to install at this scale. 

No further issues to be discussed, meeting closed 5.00pm 

 
The next meeting will be held at the Rolleston Quarry on Thursday 12th March 2026 at 4.00pm 
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